
NEWSLETTER 
13/01/2017 

We hope you feel that you are always treated fairly, and feel able to 

come into school to discuss issues.  

We are always open to reviewing our equity policies. 

Nanpean Community Primary School 

Nurturing Children’s Passion to Succeed 

BUSY BEES 

Busy Bees are awards given out to children to acknowledge that an 
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional. 

This week, Busy Bees were achieved by; 

Mia Henderson for her wonderfully joined handwriting. 

Stacey Ridgeon for her excellent sounding out when reading                    
difficult words. 

Tegen Mellow for her super doubling and lovely number                   
formation. 

Caleb Bottery, Lucy Edmonds, Harley Oliver and Tom Rosevear for 
their fantastic teamwork in Spanish. 

Casey Ralph-Buckley for amazing Times Table Challenge                   
improvement. 

Jasmine Knowles for her outstanding diary writing. 

    READING KARATE 

Reading Karate is our reading reward scheme in which children 
aim to achieve different colour wristbands by reading at home:   

Receiving their White Wristbands this week are: Teejay Orchard 

(Melbur) and Benjamin Hooper (Drinnick). 

Receiving their Yellow Wristbands this week are: Kaiden Shrigley 

(Eden) and Robbie Henderson (Drinnick). 

Receiving their Orange Wristbands this week are: Kaitlyn Bottrell, 

Summer Hadrill , Travis Belcher (Eden), Skye Cotton (Prosper). 

Receiving their Blue Wristbands this week are: Logan Higgins, Isla 

Bowen, Jacob Lloyd, Ava Julian (Eden), Jake Kemp (Karslake) and 

Kaden Heard (Rosemellyn).  

Receiving their Purple Wristbands this week are: Noah Bowen, 

Dylan Hocking, George Smith and Stacey Ridgeon (Eden).  

Receiving her Brown Wristband this week is: Lauren Bates (Melbur). 

Receiving their Black Wristbands this week are: Paige Armstrong, 

Lewis Screech (Drinnick) and Hazel Tibbles (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving their Black/White Wristbands this week are: Ruby  

Hooper (Hendra) and Hazel Tibbles (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving their Black/Yellow Wristbands this week are: Lily Eyre, 

Polly Julian (Prosper), Daniel Barlow, Polina Koleda (Melbur), 

Ruby Tibbles, Mahala Osborne and Morgan Davies (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving their Black/Orange Wristbands this week are: Katie  

Henderson (Hendra), Emily Norton (Melbur), Caleb Bottery 

(Drinnick), Ashleigh Bates (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving their Black/Blue Wristbands this week are: Kian Hancock 

and Emily Dash (Hendra). 

Receiving their Black/Purple Wristbands this week are: Alesha 

Gardiner (Prosper), Emma Whiting (Drinnick) and Riley Udy 

(Rosmellyn). 

Receiving their Silver/White Wristbands this week are: Tegen  

Mellow, Georgia Bowen (Hendra), Olivia Smith, Ollie Mellow 

(Prosper) and Jessica Whitford (Rosemellyn). 

Receiving their Silver/Yellow Wristbands this week are: Ollie    

Mellow and Sophie Ridgeon (Prosper). 

No. of Reads Wristband 

Colour 

No. of Reads Wristband 

Colour 

No. of Reads Wristband 

Colour 

20 White 20 (240 total) Black/Orange 40 (530 total) Silver/Purple 

20 (40 total) Yellow 20 (260 total) Black/Blue 40 (570 total) Silver/Brown 

20 (60 total) Orange 30 (290 total) Black/Purple 50 (620 total) Gold 

20 (80 total) Blue 30 (320 total) Black/Brown 30 (650 total) Gold/White 

30 (110 total) Purple 50 (370 total) Silver 30 (680 total) Gold/Yellow 

30 (140 total) Brown 30 (400 total) Silver/White 30 (710 total) Gold/Orange 

40 (180 total) Black 30 (430 total) Silver/Yellow 30 (740 total) Gold/Blue 

20 (200 total) Black/White 30 (460 total) Silver/Orange 40 (780 total) Gold/Purple 

20 (220 total) Black/Yellow 30 (490 total) Silver/Blue 40 (820 total) Gold/Brown 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class 
who has shone to be their class star. This could be due to their consist-
ently good behaviour, putting a lot of effort into their work or their 
super learning. 

This week our stars have been: 

Eden— Ava Julian for writing a super description of a dinosaur. 

Hendra— Oliver Ryan for excellent retention and sharing of              
information about Grace Darling’s rescue story. 

Prosper— Sam Edmonds for consistent effort, hard work and being a 
great role model.   

Karslake— Ellie Davies for her exceptional kindness to all children 
and fantastic effort in class. 

Melbur— Daniel Barlow for setting a fantastic example in class and 
brilliant work effort in geography. 

Drinnick— Jack McGall for his valuable contributions during maths 
lessons. 

Rosemellyn— Alicia Sanders-Brown for completing maths challenges 
with amazing resilience. 

LUNCHTIME AWARD 

Each week we present a child with a Lunchtime Award. This is to 
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or 
well behaved during lunchtimes for the week. 

This week our Lunchtime Award goes to: 

Lauren Bates for being extremely helpful with all dinner hall duties. 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

Karslake 98.25% w/c 9/01/2017 

Eden 95.06% Melbur 96.67% 

Hendra 96.67% Drinnick 96.91% 

Prosper 95.37% Rosemellyn 98.15% 



Yours Sincerely, 

 

Mrs C Wicks 

Head teacher 

 The Bell Theatre and Cinema                                                                
For those who aren’t already aware, Brannel School has 
been using their state of the art cinema equipment to show 
some of the latest films on a Friday night. There is a great 
line up of films being shown at their Bell Theatre in January 
and February. It can get particularly busy and so advance 
booking is recommended. 

 Fantastic Beasts and Where to Find Them: Friday 13th           
 January at 7pm 

 Monster Trucks: Friday 20th January at 7pm 

 Ballerina: Friday 27th January at 7pm 

 Moana: Friday 17th February at 4pm 

 Rogue One, A Star Wars Story Friday 24th February at 7pm                
 More information and ticket booking is available at http://
 thebelltheatre.co.uk/. Tickets cost £5 with concessions 
 available. 

 Spring Term Dates 

Thursday 19/1/17, 2pm– Indoor Cricket tournament,         
Brannel School 

Thursday 19/1/17– Youth Speaks competition 

Thursday 19/1/17– CENSUS DAY  

Wednesday 1/2/17, 9am—Parents Forum 

Monday 6/2/17, 3:30pm—Celebration of Learning Event 
(parents invited) 

Tuesday 7/2/17—Safer Internet Day 

Thursday 9/2/17, 8:30-9:45am—School Nurse Drop-In 

13/2/17-17/2/17—HALF TERM BREAK 

Monday 13/2/17—Holiday Club (Go Active) 

Friday 24/2/17, 1-4pm—5 a side football, Polkyth 

Wednesday 1/3/17, 9am—Parents Forum 

Thursday 2/3/17—World Book Day 

Thursday 2/3/17, 9:15am—Tag Rugby tournament 

Monday 6/3/17, 1:30-4:30pm—Parents Evening 

Wednesday 8/3/17, 3:30-6:30pm—Parents Evening 

Thursday 9/3/17, pm—Clays Gorsedh Event             

Friday 10/3/17—Year 6 Transition Visit, Brannel 

Wednesday 23/3/17, 9:15am—Snell Cup                 

Monday 27/3/17, 3:30pm—Celebration of Learning Event 
(parents invited)                                                

Wednesday 29/3/17, 1:30pm– Easter Service 

 Bikeability                                                                                                         
This week our year 6 children completed their Level 2 Bikeability.  
Bikeability is a great initiative which teaches children how to 
keep themselves safe if they are riding their bikes on the road or 
near traffic. Despite some changeable weather conditions, the 
children had a great time learning cycling safety.                            
“Bikeability, the thrilling experience of riding on the roads. In 
level two, we learnt to ride on the roads, including entering,  
exiting and crossing junctions. Rosemellyn are counting down the 
days for the experience of level three at Secondary School!”  
Joseph and Oscar, Year 6. 

 Census Day— Thursday 19th January                                                 
As Thursday 19th January is the next census day, Chartwells 
have arranged a special Build a Burger menu that the children 
can choose from. Burgers are always a particularly popular          
option and now that they are cooked on site, if your child is on 
unsure whether they would like to have a school dinner or not, 
this could be the ideal time to try them! School dinners cost 
£2.30 or are free for children in reception, year 1 and 2 and for 
children in receipt of Pupil Premium. If you believe that your 
child may be eligible for additional funding under the Pupil          
Premium/ Free School Meals scheme, please ensure that you 
apply for it via Cornwall Councils website before Wednesday 
18th January so that your child gets all the educational funding 
that they are entitled to. If you have any questions about Free 
School Meals, please speak with Miss Dash in the Office who can  
answer your question or refer you to the Free School Meals 
Team. We also have not received everyone’s reply to the letter 
sent home requesting information on your child’s country of 
birth and nationality. Although you can refuse this request, we 
still need the slip back to acknowledge that you received the 
request. There is an option on  the slip indicating refusal. Please 
do ensure that you complete this slip and return it by Monday 
16th January. 

 Clubs                                                                                                   
Clubs began this week (except football club which will begin next 
week). We still have some additional spaces on the Tuesday 
Multiskills Go Active Club and so we are opening it up to years 3 
or 4 too. If you would like to join, please let the Office know.  

 Good Luck to our Youth Speaks Teams                                                           
On Thursday 19th January, our Youth Speaks Teams will be    
taking part in their second Youth Speaks competition. They have 
all been practising incredibly hard and taking every opportunity 
to work on their public speaking. Good luck to Ashleigh Bates, 
Lola Champion, Caitlin Austin, Jess Whitford, Mahala Osborne 
and Cody Lee. Although the competition will be tough, we hope 
that all their hard work will pay off. 

 Go Active Holiday Club—Monday 13th February                                                                 
Letters were sent home today giving children the opportunity to 
sign up to the Go Active Half Term Holiday Club, which will be 
taking place on Monday 13th February. At £5 for the day it is a 
great, affordable chance for children to see their friends during 
the holiday or a fun place for your child to go if you have to 
work. The club is also open to children who do not attend 
Nanpean School at £10 for the day. 

 Headlice                                                                                               
We have had reports of headlice in school recently. To minimise 
the spread of head lice across the school, please can all parents 
be vigilant and take the time to check, and if necessary, treat 
your child for headlice. Headlice can be very difficult to get rid of 
and so prevention is always the best option. Ensure that long 
hair is tied up at school and check children’s heads regularly. 
More information can be found at www.nittygritty.co.uk.                                                                                                          


